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In honour of the historic cultural bond shared between India and South Korea, the 
Welcoming Ceremony of the 40 Korean students, celebrating the beginning of their 21-
days visit to India for the success of the project_ “Mother of Peace Service”, was 
organised on 7th January 2024 in Multipurpose Hall, India International Centre, New Delhi. 

The event commenced in the morning and carried the essence of unitedness with the 
slogan_ “One World, One Family”, which is English translation of the Sanskrit phrase_ 
“Vasudhev Kutumbkam”, a deep rooted belief of the Indian culture. Peace Club of various 
colleges, functioning under the jurisdiction of Delhi University, were present among the 
audience, including Peace Club members of Mata Sundri College for Women. 

Noval perspectives on peace building flourished under the honourable chief guest, Mr. 
Bhubaneswar Kalita, a Member of Parliament and the Chairman of International 
Association of Privacy Professionals; South Asia. Moreover, the Korean students 
successfully won the hearts of the entire audience with their memorising singing 
performance. They proved that music is strong enough to cut the boundaries set by 
languages. 

After the delivery of vote of thanks, group pictures were taken to cease the joyful 
moments. The ceremony was followed by lunch in which students from both the 
countries got the chance to have informal conversations and to know each other’s 
manner of conduct in a better way. Their growing interaction proved that the event was 
indeed a success. 


